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Mr Stuart Webster
Director, Northern Project Office
Transport for NSW
PO Box 546 
Grafton NSW 2460

Attention: Simon Wilson

25/02/2020

Dear Mr Webster

Subject: Pacific Highway Upgrade Woolgoolga to Ballina (SSI-4963) – Threatened
Invertebrate Monitoring Report

I refer to your letter of 21 November 2019 and subsequent submission of the Threatened Invertebrate
Monitoring Program Annual Report 2019 Year 2 Construction Phase via the Major Projects Website.

The Department has reviewed the report and provided comments to Transport for New South Wales
on 21 February 2020.

Yours sincerely 

Michael Young
Principal Planner
Transport Assessments


